

Mo Stewart Fellow, Centre for Welfare Reform Research Lead, Preventable Harm Project

14 July 2023

Dear Mo,

Thank you for your recent letter, and for drawing my attention to a rich source of peer-reviewed data and evidence on preventable harm. I have asked my team here to, where relevant, draw on it to inform future advice to the Secretary of State for Work and Pensions.

Yours sincerely,

Dr Stephen Brien SSAC Chair

> 7<sup>th</sup> Floor, Caxton House, Tothill Street, London, SW1H 9NA

> > Tel: 0300 046 0323